HARTRIDGE ACADEMY
AUDIT COMMITTEE MEETING
JUNE 28, 2023

	The Board met immediately following the Annual meeting and Election.  The members conversed with the principal and considered the expanded scope plus related time and costs for the Annual Independent Audit for 2022 2023.
	The board and principal shared the satisfaction with Brynjulfson CPA who has for several years performed the audit timely and thoroughly.  In recent years the volume of work has increased. Knowledge of the many changes including those  specific to charter schools requires a firm that has chosen to stay abreast in order to continue to serve charters, as Brynjulfson has.   The principal admits that last year and this year the unforeseen increased work load, new categories of compliance, unforeseen items such as hurricanes, and increasing needs of parents and students, has resulted in a substantial delay in providing the auditor what is needed to get started and finished with the audit. The principal expects that again this year with so much summer activity on site with deadlines for August. The principal states that she appreciates the patience that these two years have required. Brynjulfson did complete both the audit and tax return timely despite the delays which required long hours for the firm to do so. Brynjulfson has also explained complicated changes in reporting and requirements to the board and principal in an understandable manner.  The firm has made itself available any time to further explain or answer questions.   The firm has offered to do the audit. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]           The principal recommends and the board unanimously agrees that Brynjulfson is selected for contract for the 2022 2023 audit and tax preparation.   The board and principal understand that the cost of the audit is expected to increase substantially due to the anticipated delay again this year.   
